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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 10th January 2022 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Ieuan Chamberlain, Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, David Deacon, Jim Stillie, and Alisdaire Lockhart.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, and Gordon Edgar; 10 members of the public and 2 member of the press.
2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe and Elaine Thornton-Nicol.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by AF and seconded by AL. 
5.       
Matters Arising – none.
6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically.

A MoP has contacted AP to advise that they have been subjected to harassment at the bus stop by the Market Place. AP asked if anyone else was aware of this. AF confirmed that she had been witness to such behaviour and had reported it to the police. DD added that some people had been arrested over the weekend.


GEas noted that there has also been an increase in vandalism over the last few weeks, namely with bins being emptied on Fleshmarket Steps. CC is aware and has asked for there to be a police presence on weekends.


AP asked if the area at the back of the Cross Keys could be tidied once it has been demolished. CC did not think the area was part of the remit and suggested organising a ‘big clean’. MoP stated that the area is also being used as a dumping ground since the vegetation was cut back.


IK asked if there had been any resolution to the issue AF had raised previously re Kingsland Avenue/Taits Hill area. CC will follow up with SBHA as they had agreed to put up a fence to deter drivers. IK suggested that AF also report to the police.
7.       
Local Improvements – It was agreed that the remaining lists should be submitted to CC no later than the 13th February 2022 and a meeting be held the week after to look at any issues raised and discuss who is responsible e.g. SBC, SBHA.

AF and IK both in agreement that it is too big a project for CC to deal with alone and that each CC member needs to take responsibility for any tasks they can assist with.

8.
Common Good Fund – A local group consisting of IK, Sue Cook, Sir David Steele, Lindsay Neil, Gethin Chamberlain, and Ian Burke have met to begin discussions re Common Good assets. IK stressed that the group is not exclusive and other members of the community are welcome to join.

The public consultation for the assets register has started and can be found on the SBC website. AP will circulate link. Consultation ends 31st March 2022 and IK advised everyone to take time to participate.


Selkirk Museum/Heritage Centre – AL spoke with CC earlier and agree that if a Heritage Centre is of interest then a working group needs to be established. AL also reiterated that the SBC building opposite Sainsbury would be an ideal space. IK felt that as there is already Halliwell’s Close and the Sheriff Court, there may be opposition from SBC/LiveBorders to taking on responsibility for another building. CC advised that the working group should contact Museum Services as they have experience in putting together exhibitions and understanding what the public actually want to see. CC also suggested establishing a program of events with a different exhibition each month.


KL suggested that one way to avoid a sense of disjointedness if using different buildings would be to have the exhibition follow a timeline which would be consistent throughout the buildings.


Other ideas for the exhibition included the history of the Auld Kirk, and that of the mills. IK felt that there might not be enough physical evidence to tell the story of the mills fully but AL advised that Ian Carruthers still has some of the old machinery.


It was agreed that IK, AL, AF, and CC will form a core group with Lindsay Neil to be invited also. KL offered to take minutes if needed. 
9.
Planning Matters – 
21/01391/LBC (RE-CONSULTATION) - Haining House, Castle Street, Selkirk TD7 5LR: demolition of existing annex, provision of link extension new marquee, installation of a lift, replacement fire stair and the relocation of toilets. CC to support.
21/01975/FUL: Change of Use from Class 1 (retail) to Class 4 (office), Oregon Timber Frame Ltd, Retail Warehouse Leading Labels, Dunsdale Haugh, Selkirk TD7 5ED. CC to support.

21/01958/FUL - ‘Sunnyside’ 29 Scotts Place, Selkirk TD7 4DP: erection of garage and new garden home office. IK to look in more detail at the materials planned for use.


AP will contact Michelle Ballantyne and ask her to attend a CC meeting and discuss ongoing alterations at the Haining.

10.       
Open Forum – MoP1 asked if funding had been found for streetscaping once the Cross Keys has been demolished. GEd confirmed that it has and CC advised that BIDS are also looking into it as they can access additional funds.


MoP1 also asked if CCTV was still going ahead. Planning permission is required for 2 cameras but CC hopes everything will be in place by April 2022.


MoP2 raised concerns that a skip had been put in place at Victoria Park by Cubbies but it had actually been filled by the travellers. GEd advised that this was not the case – Cubbies had filled the skip and the travellers had placed some items on top.

 
11.
SBC Councillor’s Reports –

GEd – There has been a drop in level at the skating pond due to an issue with the sluice and action is being taken to repair the breach.

There is a consultation by SBC re exemptions from pavement parking. If anyone feels they should be exempt, please contact GEd. IK raised concerns that access for disabled people on the streets should not be compromised.


A pick up was carried out at Victoria Park over the weekend and GEd will be meeting with the CAT team Tuesday 11th January to discuss antisocial behaviour.


GEd will contact JT by end of the week re cables beneath Back Row/Tower Street.


Still waiting on a reply re the fountain.


DD asked if there was a further update about Victoria Park and the travellers. GEd advised that the Park will return to a commercial project 1st April 2022.


AP asked if it would be possible to hold the Community Council elections at the same time as the local elections. Due to the number of polling stations required for the local elections it would not be possible. DD asked when candidates can start canvassing and when will a list of candidates be made available. An official list will be made available once postal voting begins (end of March/start of April).

KL again raised the issue of parents parking opposite the church on Bleachfield Road which makes it impossible for drivers to have a clear view turning onto Bleachfield from Anderson Road. GEd will take forward at the CAT meeting.


National Park – SBC have no set view and GEd has not as yet seen any formal response but will make the response public once it is available. IK noted that in response to the consultation held 3 years ago, the CC did not support the proposal suggesting it would be better to promote the whole of the Borders area as a National Park with resulting positive benefits for the entire Region.

Ashfield Stud – IK confirmed that it was meant to be subject to planning but applications have not been submitted so far. GEd confirmed that the owners are in discussion with Planning as to what applications are needed. The fencing will be changed and the owners have given assurances that riders will still have access for the Common Riding. 


CC – no report.

12.     
Treasurer’s Report –

£2,643.62 - general funds (secretarial/zoom)

£384.84 - ring-fenced for Response Team (shovels)

£983.45 – ring-fenced for fountain restoration (Localities Bids grant) 

Thanks to Gordon for chasing up SBC to effect maintenance and repairs of pipework. JT has
 submitted a project evaluation form for the work done so far.
13.
SHMG - Sluice at skating pond under repair and repairs to Buxton bridge will be happening soon.

AP to forward email re Community Path Maintenance Grant as date has been extended.

AF advised that someone is still removing the gate at the old Fever hospital on a daily basis. AF also advised that someone was on the Hill with a quad bike. GEd to deal with both matters.

Brighter Selkirk - Please forward any positive feedback about last summer’s baskets/bedding displays to JT for inclusion in the project evaluation which will be completed soon.

Tower Street/Back Row plot work on hold.  Thanks to Gordon for approaching SBC re the possible routing of services on the site. JT will have a conversation with CC about formalising SBHA permission.


Farmers’ Market – next market to be held first weekend of April 2022.

14.
Selkirk Means Business/BIDS – no further update. CCTV and Cross Keys already discussed.
15.      
SBCCN – AP to send booking form to AL for use of Cruickshank Room.
National Park – already discussed.
16.
AOCB

IK – Next BIDS meeting will be held 18th February 2022 to discuss future of BIDS.


DD – Planting has been cleared at the garden opposite the war memorial and donated to local schools and residents.


DD advised that he will step back from the CC as an active member before the next elections but will still help out when possible.


GI, KL, and MoP2 raised the issue of the Britannia removal van parked at the court house, and the minibus which appears to have been abandoned on the Loan for several weeks. The minibus in particular is causing an obstruction which forces drivers to move onto the wrong side of the road. GEd advised that, if a vehicle is legally taxed and insured, nothing can be done but both he and CC will take forward.


JS asked when the 30mph will be extended at Ettrick Terrace. Advised that this is a work in progress.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:25pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 14th February 2022 (time and venue TBC).
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